October 2009
  Autumn greetings from Dekorra 1st grade! It’s hard to believe October is quickly coming to an end. It was wonderful to see so many of you at Parent-Teacher Conferences a couple of weeks ago. We have been busy bees this month in the classroom. In Reading, we have completed Theme 2 called Surprises! In Language Arts, we have been reading word families that have short “i” and “o” sounds in them. We have also been focusing on writing the letters “Ll”, “Ii”, “Tt , and “Oo” in our Handwriting books. We wrote our first letters to our 1st grade penpals that live in Nebraska and had fun making them clay pumpkins. The students are anxiously awaiting the letters that their new friends will be writing back to them! They have also been doing a great job writing to Bernie Bear in his journal about one of their stuffed animals from home. In Math, we have been talking about temperature, understanding a calendar, writing numbers, learning how to tell time to the hour, and identifying/counting pennies and nickels. We have enjoyed reading about current events in our world with Weekly Reader. Our focus in Science this month has been on learning the purpose of leaves, stems, and roots. Our Author of the Month for October has been Norman Bridwell, who writes the popular Clifford books. The author we will be focusing on in our classroom and with the librarian in November will be Kevin Henkes. I also wanted to mention that I don’t expect the students to independently read the books they bring home twice a week. As the year progresses, you will find that they won’t need as much help. You can encourage them to sound out the short vowel words and any others they want to try at this point. It’s amazing to see the “lightbulb” go on in their heads as they sound out the letters and make them into words!
      Besides all of this learning in the classroom, we have also had the opportunity to go outside of school on some little “roadtrips” this month. The kids got to hear the middle school band put on a wonderful concert last week. We took a trip into town to visit the Poynette/Dekorra Fire Station for Fire Prevention Week. The kids filled their “Scientist Bags” on their Fall Walk at the Rowan Creek Walking Trail. Thanks to everyone that volunteered to chaperone on that trip. Your help was greatly appreciated.( 
  Some upcoming events include a Halloween party this Wednesday, October 28th. The party will be very laid back with a school parade and eating goodies! Your child is welcome to dress in costume for the day. Please make sure it is kid friendly and easy for them to keep on throughout the day. I’ve sent out a few letters to some of you asking to furnish a treat for the party. If you didn’t get a letter this time, look for one either at Christmas or Valentine’s. There is No School this Thursday, October 29th and Friday, October 30th due to Teachers Convention. The end of the 1st quarter is drawing near on November 6th. Wednesday, November 25th is an Early Release Day as the students will be dismissed at 1:30, so make plans accordingly. There is No School on Thursday, November 26th and Friday, November 27th due to Thanksgiving Break. Feel free to call me at school with any questions or comments(635-4347 ext. 116) or email me (akoch@poynette.k12.wi.us). Have a great November as we remember everything we are thankful for! 
